

UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY

REGION IV

345 COURTLAND STREET ATLANTA, GEORGIA 30365

JAN 3 0 1981

REF: 4AH-AP

Mr. Guillermo A. Rodriguez Environmental Coordinator McIntosh Construction Office P. O. Box 3523 Lakeland, FL 33802

Dear Mr. Rodriguez:

We have received a copy of the March 2, 1979 letter from Mr. Sanford Harvey, Regional Counsel - EPA to Mr. Stephen C. Watson, Assistant City Attorney - City of Lakeland.

This letter, with its attached memo, provides sufficient information to determine that McIntosh's Unit No. 3 is not subject to the September 19, 1978 New Source Performance Standards (NSPS) for electric utility steam generating units.

This sufficiently addresses the issues we raised in the January 13, 1981 letter to Mr. Siegel and therefore no further action is required by Lakeland Utilities at this time. The above mentioned letter and accompanying memo will, however, be added to our files. Thank you for your assistance in this matter and should you have any further questions, please feel free to contact Bill Wagner of my staff at 404/881-4552.

Sincerely yours,

Tommie A. Gibbs

Chief

Air Facilities Branch

cc: Steve Smallwood Florida State Agency

Tommir a Stiller